








the described approach to multipoint tactile stimulation 
has shown that the fabrication of large arrays will face 
many problems, only one of which is cost. Further in­
tegration of the servo electronics for closer placement 
to the motors will be necessary to reduce the cabling and 
to increase reliability. Pulsewidth-modulated motor-drive 
stages, with their higher efficiency, may be needed to 
reduce the electronics cooling requirements for the more 
integrated electronics. The most difficult problem re­
maining is to produce hundreds of the smaller precision 
motors at reasonable cost. 
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